帝京ロンドン学園 Teikyo School UK

Framewood road, Wexham, Buckinghamshire SL2 4QS

Teikyo School United Kingdom Newsletter

学園通信



2021 年度 12 月号

https://www.teikyo foundation.com/

•連絡先 teikyo.school@teikyo foundation.com



2 学期終業式



12月7日(火)2学期終業式が行われました。2学期は期間的にも長く、新型コロナウイルスによる様々な規制も依然ありましたが、学校行事が再開され、少しずつ日常の学園生活が戻りつつあることは大変喜ばしいことです。年明け2022年1月6日(木)が寮生の帰寮日、1月7日(金)が3学期始業式となります。新たな年を迎え、寮生・通学生ともに元気に再会できるのを、職員一同楽しみにしています。



クリスマスパーティー



12月7日(火)終業式後のランチタイムに、ダイニングホールにて毎年恒例のクリスマスパーティが開催されました。

昨年同様コロナのため教職員以外のスタッフとは食事を共にすることはできませんでしたが、一年生は初めてのクリスマスクラッカー、

クリスマスメニューやツリー飾りつけを体験し、参加した生徒たちは英国のクリスマスの雰囲気を十分に満喫しました。生徒会

が生徒の代表として、帝京スタッフ全員にクリスマスカードを書きました。パーティーでは、恒例の 'Pass the Parcel' (プレゼントが入った小包を回すゲーム) で盛り上がりました。最後にグレッグ先生扮する Father Christmas から全員にお菓子が配られ、パーティーはお開きとなりました。

コロナに振り回され始まった大変な2021年でしたが、皆ハッピーに2学期を終了することができました。

Merry Christmas Everyone! Have a wonderful new year☆彡(生徒会担当 久保)







Wednesday Course

Wednesday Course students had a language exchange, via ZOOM, with the St Helen's School.

The students talked about their interests, found out more about one another's schools and daily lives, and shared their thoughts and opinions on a variety of topics, especially Japanese Anime. (English Department: Greg)

Work Experience

2 年生は、11 月から 1 月にかけて、5 回のチャリティー活動と職場体験学習をします。11 月に行った 3 回の学習に関し、職場体験担当グレッグからの報告です。

As part of their work experience course, KO2 students have been learning about the different charities that we have here in the UK: what they do, who they help, and how they raise funds.

The students went to a 'Remembrance Day' service at Stoke Poges village centre where they learnt more about Remembrance Day and the 'Poppy Appeal.'

The students have also had a chance to listen to and speak with the Community Development Manager of a Global Charity, The Make A Wish Foundation — A fantastic opportunity for the students to gain insight into the work of charities as well as finding out more about fundraising.



During their Work Experience workshops, KO2 students have been

planning and organising a school, charity fundraiser to raise money for the 'Make A Wish Foundation.' As well as planning and organising a charity fundraiser, students had a morning of 'real world work-experience' in which they worked alongside various members of staff here at Teikyo School. 'It was hard work, but a lot of fun," said one student. (Work experience director: Greg)



2 学期の体育科行事であるクロスカントリーを、今年は学園近くの Black Park で行いました。Black Park は、ハリーポッターの撮影地として使用されたこともある場所で、クロスカントリー当日も映画撮影をしていました。

今年は初の試みとして、3 チーム対抗による駅伝スタイルでの実施でした。女子生徒は 1、5km、男子生徒は 3km の距離を、チームの襷をつなげるため、また個人記録を伸ばすため、一人一人が懸命に走っていました。また体育科の教員も他教科の教員も、チームの一員として走りました。練習を始めたころより良い記録を残した生徒もおり、必死に走る生徒たちの姿に、普段の学園生活とはまた異なる一面を見た気がしました。 (体育科 三谷)